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RECREATION CENTER OF SUN CITY, INC. 

Club Organization Committee 

April 10, 2019 
 

Chair Dan Schroeder called the meeting to order at 10:00am in the Lakeview Center Board Room. 

 

Present:  Chair Dan Schroeder, Co-Chair Sue Wilson, COCs James Terasinski, Rita Sanders, Pat 

Clucker, Fred Schweer, Carl Stein, Bernice Darish, Gail Varenhorst 

 

RCSC Staff:  None   

 

Guests:  RCSC Board Director Darla Akins, Cardholder Terry Watts 

 

Approval of Prior Meeting Summary:  The March 13, 2019 Meeting Summary was approved as 

presented. 

 

Report by Myrna DeBruyne, Member Services Coordinator:  Distributed to the Committee for 

review and reads: 

 

Readers Ensemble has been de-chartered. 

Recreational Drumming of Sun City has been de-chartered. 

 

All Clubs have submitted their March Membership Rosters.  All Clubs have had their processed rosters 

returned for corrections.   

 

Club inventory sheets are due by May 15, 2019 and the Facility Schedules for 2020 are due no later 

than April 15, 2019 

 

Several Clubs have come into the Clubs Office and requested help filing their 990 E-Postcard which is 

due by May 15, 2019. 

 
Report by Dan Schroeder, Chair: Nothing to report 

Report by Sue Wilson, Co-Chair:  Sue talked to the Committee about the 2019 RCSC Board 

Election and that there will be 3 positions available if anyone was interested in becoming a 

Candidate.  The packets will be available for pick up on June 3, 2019 at the RCSC Corporate office. 

 

COC Reports:   

 

James Terasinski – Nothing to report 

 

Rita Sanders – One of her clubs needed assistance with forms. 

 

Pat Clucker – Reported that one of her clubs is having issues due to their President resigning and that   

the acting President is looking for guidance. 

 

Fred Schweer – Stated that a club of his would like to use on-line check in.  Another club had a 

disagreement that escalated to Members and Ex Members of the club sending distasteful emails. 
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Carl Stein – Reported that one of his clubs still has the problem of getting their club information out 

to interested Cardholders and would like to be able to display their flyers. 

 

Bernice Darish – Nothing to report 

 

Gail Varenhorst – Nothing to report 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:  Two Committee Members have left the Committee and their Clubs were assigned to 

new Committee Members. 

 

Announcements:  Cardholder Teri Watt was unanimously approved by the Committee to become a 

Member.  

 

Adjournment:   The meeting adjourned at 10:17am. 

 

Next Meeting:   May 8, 2019 at 10:00am – Lakeview Board Room 

 

Respectfully Submitted,   

 

 

Fred Schweer, Acting Secretary 


